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To the newest members of St. Edward’s Hall,





July 2021
Congratulations on your acceptance to Notre Dame and being assigned to live in St. Edward’s Hall.  I want to welcome you on behalf of the Hall Staff to St. Edward’s and introduce myself to you.  I am a priest and religious of the Congregation of Holy Cross, the religious order that founded the University of Notre Dame in 1842. I have been the Rector of St. Edward’s for the past fifteen years.
When you arrive at St. Edward’s in August, you will meet some important people here to help you get settled.  The Welcome Week Orientation Committee has been hard at work preparing things for your arrival, and they will assist you during the first few days with everything from moving into the Hall to meeting new people on campus.  The Hall Government is also committed to making your experience as “Stedsmen,” residents of St. Edward’s, a truly great one.  The Hall Staff, comprised of myself, two graduate Assistant Rectors (ARs) and five undergraduate Resident Assistants (RA), will be here for you throughout the year to help in every way possible.

In the meantime, please take note of the following important points.

1) St. Edward’s Hall Handbook. The St. Edward’s Hall Handbook, a handbook that has been past down from past and current Stedsmen, is available for your viewing pleasure at steds.nd.edu. Read it. It will bring you up to speed on life at Notre Dame as well as help your transition in August.

2) Move In Dates. Please be attentive to the communications from the Office of Housing since dates and exact move-in times may change. Follow their instructions because the security guards at the entrance gates will be.
3) Picture. So that the larger community of St. Ed’s can identify you, we need your picture.  Your picture should be about 2 inches by 3 inches and should have your name written on the back of it.  To submit your photo, use the provided stamped envelope. If you fail to do this, a picture will be assigned to you. I strongly suggest bringing a picture.
If you have any questions, please contact me. I am here to make your transition at Notre Dame an excellent one.  Enjoy the rest of your summer, and know my prayers are with you as you prepare for your arrival at Our Lady’s University.

Carry on,
Fr. Ralph Haag, CSC

Rector, St Edward’s Hall
